WIRRAL LOCAL SEND OFFER
MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 22ND APRIL, 2013

1.30 p.m. – PEC, ACRE LANE
PRESENT:

P. Davies 
-
Manager (Sensory Needs)



P. Severs 
-
Parent Partnership




D. Tolcher
-
Project Manager




S. Fisher
-
Service Manger (Children with Disabilities)


J. Hudson
-
Manager (Physical and Medical Needs)



P. Ashcroft
-
Strategic Services Manager (SEN)

APOLOGIES:
P. Toohey



K. Coxhead
Minutes

· General introductions.
· Presentation - Overview of Children and Families Bill (Part 3-SEN).
· Group Discussion - the following main point made.
Local Offer is an ongoing piece of work as development work will be closely linked to local priorities and therefore commissioning.
The three main agencies (health social care and education) plus leisure and private /voluntary sectors must work together.
The LA must share responsibility of LO so that ownership and responsibility is diffused and development possible. (Idea of families passing information on).
Role of parents/young people in the consultation and development of the LO is key to its long term success.
School councils and governing bodies were discussed as being important groups to work with.

All schools have a part to play in the LO in that the “schools offer” for children with SEN and Disability should be clearly identified in their web site - a link into the LO was discussed. This is an area which will need progressing.
The Family Information Service has been identified as a potential platform for the LO but it was felt that it is important that the information is available in lots of different mediums.
Parent Partnership are happy to help in the consultation and development process and in the short term have a newsletter going out soon, in which they will raise awareness of the LO.
Peter Davies reported that parents of Deaf children have fears that the Bill could lead to a reduction in services.
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A DRAFT timeline was discussed; MAY – AUG - wider consultation plus mapping exercise (what information do we already have available).                                            
SEPT – DEC - All responses considered

Is the group membership correct? People thought apart from a young person representative and maybe a rep from DAS?  There will need to be more focused work around particular issues but that can by directed and outside of the steering group membership.

Actions Agreed
· Peter Davies to make contact with the council department/person who gives advice about consultation process (search monkey?).
· Julie Hudson to do a mapping exercise of what documents we currently have available.
· Simon Fisher to discuss an appropriate route to use regarding a young peoples rep and consider if the group need a representative from DAS.
· Julie Hudson to talk to Julie Merry regarding SENCO cluster groups as a means to consulting widely with schools.
· Paul Ashcroft to draft some consultation questions which will be sent out with the Power Point about the Local Offer and the LO Section of the Code of Practice.
· Julie Hudson to book the room for next meeting – 25th June, 2013 at 1.30 p.m. PEC, Acre Lane.
Date and Time of Next Meeting
25th June, 2013  at 1.30 p.m., PEC, Acre Lane.
Minutes: Julie Hudson
